
 

 

Week 5! The hour glass is running out 

steadily and this term seems to be 

going too quick. Our Early Learning 

Centre Information evening went 

very well. Parents are excited about 

all the developments and a lot of 

questions were asked and answered 

by myself and Rebekah Zadow (ELC 

teacher). We issued every parent 

with a Parent Information Booklet. 

We will be organising another 

meeting later this term for those  

parents who could not attend the 

meeting.  

This week we are celebrating Book Week at our school. Books are 

important and reading them will improve your vocabulary,  

reading and writing skills. The chapel area has been changed into 

a wonderful and relaxing READING area where lots of activities 

will take place during this week. Lunchtime storytelling and  

reading by community members will take place. Students need to 

attend all the sessions during lunch times to ensure they collect 

all the clues TO FIND the” GOLDEN TICKET”. This area will be open 

every day this week until 4 pm so parents can come in and enjoy 

some activities and reading with their children. Happy reading to 

all our students this week! 

The ELC building is well on the way and demolishing of some  

inside walls have been done. Things are progressing fast and we 

are getting more excited day by day. This facility will be open for 

tours next term when finished – booking system for tours will be 

organised by the front office. 

I would like to thank all staff, Parish members and parents for 

volunteering in our donut van during the finals of the Footy and 

Netball.  

Principal’s Word 

 

Week 5  Book Week 

Week 7 Year 9/10 Canberra Trip 

Week 9 (Wed 19 Sep) STUDENT FREE DAY (staff PD) 

Thurs 27th Sept Last Day Term 3 

Monday 15th Oct First Day of Term 4 

Crossways Calendar 

  Term 3,    Week 5,    21st August   2018 

Attn:  Parents / Caregivers 

STUDENT ABSENCES  

Our school STUDENT SERVICES OFFICER is  

         Anita Hoffrichter in the Front Office. 

0427252873  
Please send a message or phone this number if your child / 

children are absent, otherwise Anita will call  

parents / caregivers  in the morning to  follow up absences. 

It is a great way to get involved in the community and rendering 

a service whilst doing so. It was a team effort and all the profits 

of the donut van will go back into teaching resources for our  

students to improve teaching and learning (our core business). I 

would also like to thank the Ceduna community for supporting 

the donut van on the days. 

Just a reminder that our year 9/10 students will be going on their 

Canberra trip in week 7. The excitement is building and the  

students are looking forward to this event. Justin Wilkey (AISSA) 

will be joining the group on the trip. Justin works with our  

students on a regular basis and supports them with their  

applications for scholarships to schools/ colleges in Adelaide 

after completing Year 10 at Crossways. 

Encouragement Message: 

“Great things begin with small actions.” 

One of the world’s greatest humanitarians was Mother Teresa. 

Great as she was, even she cautioned, “We can do no great 

things, only small things with great love.” Tackling too much at 

one time is a recipe for disaster. So start small. Begin at the  

beginning and make a great change one step at a time. 

“Be strong and courageous. Do not fear or be in dread of them, 

for it is the LORD your God who goes with you. He will not leave 

you or forsake you.”                 Deuteronomy 31:6 

 

Blessings 

Francois Pienaar 

 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 
Book Week at Crossways 

Reception Class Museum Visit 

Miss Zadow’s Year 1 Class were lucky to have Mrs Colleen 

Hoffrichter come in to read a story as part of the Bookweek  

celebrations. 

 

The Reception class visited the Ceduna Museum last week and 

loved the experience, especially the old classrooms. 

It has been a very busy time at Crossways !!! 



 

 

You’re invited to CROSSWAYS Book Week Celebrations 

This week – all week long! 

What: Celebrating literature and a love of reading! 

Class  

competitions 



 

 

…………………………………………….. 

 

Happy Birthday to …... 

  

  

 NO STUDENT BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK! 

Happy birthday to Andrew McIlwraith for 

 next Friday 31st August 

Church Services 

 

CEDUNA  -  SUNDAY  (10.30am)  LUTHERAN CHURCH 

The Human Pyramid 

Playgroup is held every Friday morning 

at Crossways Lutheran School 

From 10am  -  12noon 

Community Notices 

CEDUNA SCHOOL DENTIST 

Phone : 0434601394 

Monday 27th Aug—Friday 31st Aug 

750g Smooth Ricotta, 500g Frozen Spinach, 3 cloves crushed 

garlic, 1/3 cup grated Parmesan Cheese, 1/3 cup chopped basil, 

1/2 teaspoon ground cinnamon, 4 Fresh Lasagna Sheets, 525g 

jar Pasta Sauce, 2/3 cup Vegetable Stock, 1 cup Mozzarella 

Cheese. 

Preheat oven to 180, grease a 5cm deep 20cm round baking 

dish or oven proof frying pan. 

Combine Ricotta, spinach, garlic, basil, parmesan & cinnamon 

in a bowl.  Season with Salt & Pepper.  Place 1 lasagna sheet on 

a clean work surface.  Spoon a quarter of the ricotta mixture 

over the lasagna sheet.  Starting from 1 short end, roll up to 

enclose filling.  Repeat with remaining lasagna sheets and fill-

ing.  Using a serrated knife, cut each pasta roll into 3 pieces. 

Combine pasta sauce and stock in prepared dish.  Season with 

salt and pepper.  Top with pasta rolls, cut-side up.  Sprinkle 

with pizza cheese.  Cover with foil and bake for 30 mins.  Un-

cover and  increase oven to 200 degrees and bake for a further 

15 mins or until pasta is tender and cheese is golden. 

 

This recipe has been tried and tested and is delicious !! 


